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The Visual & Performing Arts Department is Making Plans for  
Mariachi Instruction at Alpha, Madison and Washington Elementary 

Draft Plan  
The Madera Unified Mariachi Program began in Madera Unified School District in 2018 as a lunch program at 
Martin Luther King Middle School.  This past school year the program expanded to Madera South High School, 
with Madera's first-ever Mariachi Conference held in January of 2020.  Also this past school year, third-grade 
students at Alpha, Madison, and Washington Elementary Schools began learning the music of the 
Marachi Curriculum.   
 
This coming school year, plans are in place for the instruction to continue with fourth-grade elementary students 
learning to play the guitar and the music of the Mariachi.  Each school will have a set of guitars to be used by 
fourth-grade students, and instruments will be sterilized for each fourth-grade class in the following manner: 

 Clorox/Lysol disinfecting wipes  
 To disinfect the strings, rubbing alcohol and cotton balls will be used 
 A thin protective layer of paper will be placed between the strings and the fretboard to protect the 

fretboard from the rubbing alcohol 

We are not sure, at this point, how schools will reopen for music but in case we reopen with face to face 
music instruction, VAPA has a plan for Elementary Mariachi Instruction. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 
JULY AND AUGUST 2020 

(Contact information is listed on the flyers below) 

 


